WM. B. McKINLEY, DIRECTOR JOHN C. EVERSMAN, SECRETARY LEROY T. VERNON,
DIRECTOR LITERARY BUREAU

THE NATIONAL TAFT BUREAU

THE RALEIGH HOTEL WASHINGTON, D. C.

5400054

May 14. 1912.

Hon. R. H. Todd,

The Raleigh,

Washington, D.C.

Dear Mr. Todd: -

As you know, the National Committee is called to meet in Chicago June 6th. There will be fully 200 contests.

At the suggestion of the President I write this letter to say that he is particularly anxious that each contestant receive a fair hearing and he hopes you will be able to attend the meetings commencing June 6th.

Kindlylet me hear from you.

Very truly yours.

me Rosewater was in this morning, he says there will be agreat deal of work for all

July